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10 Mile Lock Pumping Station 

Mr. Amon explained that the proposed pumping station will not be built 
and the temporary station will serve in lieu of the new pump. He distri­
buted photos of the pipe running from the Millstone River to the canal, 

Mr. Galley explained that WSFE has required a design consultant to adapt 
the scope of services for the proposed pumping station to suit the existing 
pump. He pointed out that the existing pumping station is not permanent 
but will be made "more permanent 11

• 

It was the general opinion that the pipe from the pumping station should be 
buried regardless of the permanence of this particular station, and that the 
Commission should be concerned with the station's impact on the park. 

It was moved by Mr. Bridges to recommend that the pipe be buried. The motion 
was seconded by Mayor Holland and carried unanimously. 

Mr. Kropp pointed out that drainage in that area will change from Class II to 
Class I watersheds which would require more stringent standards to be applied 
in this region. 

Dredging Project 

Mr, Amon told the Commission that he has met with the WSFE staff to discuss 
the project of rip rap repair in conjunction with the dredging project. He 
stated that the dredging of the canal will provide a rare opportunity to 
repair the embankment stone and possibly other canal structures. There is 
difficulty in determining the cost of this repair work, who will bear the 
cost, and how the repair will be seen as part of the whole dredging project. 
The dredging project will be reviewed by the Historic Sites Council as well 
as the D & R Canal Commission. 

Mr. Amon stated that the embankment repair work would not be required the 
whole length of the canal but would cover approximately a 10-mile stretch 
between Whitehead Road in Trenton and Kingston, He also stressed that the 
condition of the rip rap varies and the project would not involve rebuilding 
the entire embankment, but merely replacing stones found in or near the canal. 

Mr. Galley told the Commission that WSFE is completing spot surveys on the 
canal to determine the approximate size of the project. 

Mayor Holland made the following motion: 

"In accordance with our responsibility to preserve and restore the canal, 
we recommend to the New Jersey Water Supply Authority that, as it proceeds with 
the dredging of the canal, it assures that, to the maximum feasible extent, 
it preserve the walls of the canal and, where necessary, restore them in 
accordance with the original design; and that the design consultant or someone 
designated by him, working with the Canal Commission, be directed to insure 
that this policy be implemented." 

The motion was seconded by Mr. Jessen and carried unanimously. 






